


Finally, it was genuinely disturbing today when you indicated that you saw no 
conflict of interest in serving as the Rating Official on my performance appraisal 
(with Dr. Matteri serving as the Reviewing Official), even though I have filed a 
formal EEO complaint with the USDA listing both you and Dr. Matteri by name. I was 
also distraught to discover that you had scheduled annual-appraisal appointments to 
be held today for every female Cat 1 (research) scientist in the unit, even though 
all the male scientists had received their appraisals (without appointments) several
days earlier. Your disparate treatment of the men and women in our unit continues to
be a major source of stress for me. 
 
Sincerely, 
Cindy 
 
 
Cindy Bower 
Research Food Technologist  
USDA Agricultural Research Service  
PO Box 757200  
Fairbanks, AK 99775-7200   
Phone: (907) 474-6732 
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